Elkton Village Council Regular Meeting
Tuesday April 8, 2014

Elkton Village Hall

57 N Main St

Elkton MI 48731

989-375-2270

President Jim Bowen called the regular meeting of the Elkton Village council to order at 7:00 P.
M. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Trustees present Mary LaBelle, EImer Dietzel, Phyllis
Podlaskowski, Martin Baker, Gina Heilig and Christine Peyerk. Absent none.

Motion Elmer Dietzel second Mary LaBelle to approve the agenda as amended.
Motion carried

Motion Elmer Dietzel second Phyllis Podlaskowski to approve the minutes from the March
regular meeting.
Motion carried

Guests:
1. Gerald Prill — Gerald Prill informed the council that he is a candidate for Circuit Court
Judge and gave a little bit of history on himself.

2. Angie Peyerk — Angie asked the council if Craig McPhee could have some moto-cross
races at the park. That they will not be the sponsors of the races and will only provide
spectator insurance.

3. Pastor Reggie Corliss — Reggie asked if they could close off a portion of McKinley St
down by the apartments. This was referred to Parks & Recreation.

4. Randy Haley — Randy requested permission to put sidewalks in at the historical
buildings. This also was referred to Parks & Recreation.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
1. Chamber — Autumnfest
There is a special meeting scheduled for April 15, 2014 at 7:00 P. M. at the village hall.

2. Computers — Clerks Office
Motion Elmer Dietzel second Phyllis Podlaskowski to purchase two new computers for
the clerks office at the cost of $1314.00.
Motion carried. Gina Heilig — Nay



3. White Cane
Motion Elmer Dietzel second Mary LaBelle to let the Elkton Lions have the White Cane
drive on N and S Main St only on April 25, 2014.
Motion carried

4. N Main St Project

Motion Phyllis Podlaskowski second Gina Heilig to have 1600 feet of storm drain video
taped on N Main St on the east side at the cost of $600.00.
Motion carried

Accounts payable
Motion Elmer Dietzel second Phyllis Podlaskowski to pay the bills as presented.

Motion carried

Department Reports
Ambulance — Adam — We had 100 runs this winter. We had 17 runs for March.

DPW — Lonnie — Spring discharge at the lagoon will be starting soon. Cemetery cleanup will be
starting soon. Will be opening the parks and residents can turn off their water now.

Police — Scott — Still busy with complaints. Will be doing the spring blight cleanup soon. Police
golf outing in June.

Miscellaneous — Martin Baker had some concerns about water laying out at the cemetery.

Motion Phyllis Podlaskowski second Gina Heilig to adjourn the meeting.
Motion carried

President Jim Bowen adjourned the meeting at 7:34 P. M.

Respectfully submitted
Lonna M Fisher, CMC
Elkton Village Clerk



